
 Letter from the Chairman of the 
 Parish Council
Dear Resident,

Christmas is fast approaching 
and as usual there’s plenty of 
festive activity going on in the 
village.  The Parish Council 
would like to invite you to 
come along to the ‘Marden at 
Christmas’ event on Saturday 
12th December.  As you will 
see on the enclosed leaflet, 
many of the village groups 
and organisations are 
participating in what hopefully 
will be another successful 
day.    We will also be arranging another Parish Litter Pick on 
Saturday 5th March – see details below.

It is with regret that the Parish Office has received the 
resignation of Cllr John Weir due to work and personal 
commitments – thank you John for the work you have 
undertaken during your time with Marden Parish Council.  This 
means that we have to advertise this vacancy and details of 
this are below.

I would like to take the opportunity to thank our village 
Caretakers for all their hard work in maintaining our open 
spaces.  Colin Judge for keeping the Playing Field and 
Southons Field looking so great and Ian Jones who looks after 
the Cemetery – a lovely and peaceful place to visit.  They are 
such important assets to our village.  I would also like to thank 
the Parish Clerk Alison and Assistant Clerk Erika for all their 
hard work in keeping the Parish Councillors up-to-date and in 
good order!

For up-to-date information on Parish Council agendas/minutes 
for Full Council, Planning and Amenities, don’t forget to check 
out our website www.mardenpc.kentparishes.gov.uk 

I would like to welcome any new residents to the Parish and 
hope you will enjoy living in our village.  If you require a 
‘Welcome Pack’, please contact the Parish Clerk on 
mardenpc@btconnect.com or call 01622 832305.

Wishing you all a Happy Christmas and prosperous New Year.

Regards.

Dorothy Reed
Dorothy Reed

 Parish Council Casual Vacancy
Due to the resignation of Cllr John Weir a bye-election will be 
held to fill this vacancy if within 14 days of 16th November ten 
electors for the parish give notice in writing claiming such an 
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election to the Returning Officer.  The address for the 
Returning Officer is Maidstone Borough Council, Maidstone 
House, King Street, Maidstone, Kent ME15 6JQ.  If no such 
notice is given the Parish Council will fill the vacancy by 
co-option.  If no bye-election is held and you would be
interested in standing for co-option please contact Alison in the 
Parish Office for more information.

 Parish Council Elections – May 2016 
In May 2016 the Parish Council is up for re-election and if you 
are interested in becoming a Councillor and feel you have 
something to offer the village, please contact Alison, the Parish 
Clerk, for more information.  The criteria includes:  you are 
British, or a citizen of the Commonwealth or the European 
Union; are 18 years of age or over; are registered to vote in the 
area or if you have lived, worked or owned property in Marden 
for at least 12 months before the election. If you would like to 
get involved with the work of the Parish Council why not 
consider standing for election?  

 Marden Neighbourhood Plan 
After numerous village consultations and meetings over the 
past couple of years, the Steering Group are currently making 
final amendments to the draft Marden Neighbourhood Plan 
document before it goes for editing.  It will then be forwarded 
to the RICS Neighbourhood Planning Independent Examiner 
Referral Service before submission to Maidstone Borough 
Council.  Many thanks to everybody who have participated in 
this important exercise so far.

 Planning Update: 
Widehurst Solar Farm- 15/505971 – This application has been 
discussed by Marden Parish Council Planning Committee and is 
now with Maidstone Borough Council Planning Officer awaiting 
a decision.  

Highwood Green – Both Parish and Borough Councillors 
recently met with Redrow, the developers at Highwood Green, 
to discuss various issues such as:  the removal of the 
‘pineapples’ which are out of keeping in a rural environment; 
Mead Fleet will be employed as the Management Company for 
the development who will be responsible amongst other things 
for the upkeep of open space including the grassed area at 
the front.  Street lighting will be in operation soon and parking 
bays for the residents of Spring Grove Cottages will be installed 
before completion in 2016.

 Planning Representation
Councillors would like to reiterate that any representations that 
the Parish Council make on planning applications are 
recommendations only, and that the final decision is with 
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Maidstone Borough Council’s Development Control 
Department and Planning Committee – we are purely 
consultees.

 Marden Memorial Hall Roof
By the time you read this newsletter the Memorial Hall roof 
replacement will have been completed and we hope you agree 
it is looking resplendent and congratulations to the contractors 
Artisan/Finkis Construction and Academy Consulting for the 
excellent and efficient job they have all undertaken.

 Marden Parish Newsletter
We have been approached by Marden Village Club (which is 
a charitable trust) who has generously offered to sponsor the 
Parish Newsletter towards its production.  In return, the 
Village Club will place a flyer in each publication for a year.   
We are trialling this initially and if successful, will be looking 
for potential sponsors (village groups not commercial 
businesses) going forward.  

 Parking Restrictions  
You will be aware of Maidstone Borough Council’s proposed 
new parking restrictions in the village which have 
provisionally been agreed at the Maidstone Joint 
Transportation Board.   It was recommended to amend the 
current Monday-Friday 1.30pm-2pm restriction to Monday - 
Friday 10.30am-11am which should leave sufficient parking 
for businesses and customers and that the Monday-Saturday 
8am-6.30pm restriction opposite the busy Maidstone Road 
junction should be changed to double yellow lines on a small 
section on the bend near the Post Office. This should 
considerably improve road safety particularly as it is a difficult 
junction for larger vehicles to manoeuvre.  The effects on 
businesses should be no different during the day as the 
restriction is the same and reduced outside of the operational 
hours.  Remember there is parking available in the nearby 
public car park.  

The change to the lay-by in the High Street is proposed by the 
Joint Transportation Board not to go ahead.
A decision will be made by the Strategic Planning, Sustainabil-
ity and Transportation Committee on 10th November.

 Public Car Park 
Maidstone Borough Council have placed a Restriction Order at 
the public car park behind the Library which will now be closed 
and no parking from 7.15am-8.15am - Monday-Friday.  This will 
mean Penalty Charge Notices can be more easily enforced.  
Hopefully this will now deter all day parking in the public car 
park.   

 Speeding in the Village 
The Parish Council are well aware of residents’ concerns on 
safely crossing roads in Marden particularly in the High Street 
area and Pattenden Lane.  Councillors recently met with our 
County Councillor Paulina Stockell and Kent Highways on how 
we could help to overcome the issue by possibly installing a 
pedestrian crossing.  If funding becomes available, a feasibility 
study would need to be undertaken initially and Kent Highways 
would then make recommendations.  Undoubtedly it will be a 
slow and drawn-out process!

There are also ongoing speeding issues in Chainhurst and Kent 
Highways have been authorised by our County Councillor to 
undertake a traffic survey in that area. Additionally, the 
Community Policing Team (CPT) have recently undertaken 
speed checks along the Goudhurst Road.

 Rural Speeding Working Group 
At the meeting in September, chaired by Helen Grant MP and 
attended by Cllr Childs, it was reported that the Maidstone 
Community Safety Unit (CSU) are piloting a scheme based 
solely on risk assessment and not reliant on a fatality before 
action is triggered.  A static camera will be trialled in Sandling 
Road in Maidstone, an area known for commuters speeding as 
they cut through to the A229.  The benefit would be the Police 
could prosecute from the information gained from these 
cameras.  The results of the survey will be discussed at the 
next meeting in late November.  It was also announced that 
Kent County Council are looking at enforcing a 20mph limit 
outside every school in the county.

 Speed Watch
Once again we are appealing for more speed watch volunteers 
to get this scheme off the ground.  After initial training, it would 
only take an hour or two of your time per session.  If you would 
like to be involved, please contact Erika in the Parish Office on 
01622 832305 or email erika.mardenpc@btconnect.com.   Once 
we are up and running, our village PCSO Nicola Morris will also 
be invited to attend some of the Speed Watch sessions to help 
deter speeding through the village.  Please note, because of the 
current National Speed Limit in Chainhurst, volunteers are 
unable to undertake Speed Watch in that area.   Come on 
Marden we need you!

 What’s going on in Marden? 
Saint Nicholas Christmas Tree Festival - Friday 11th 
December and Saturday 12th December – As part of the 
‘Marden at Christmas’ event, everyone is welcome to take a 
decorated tree for display in Marden Church (complete with 
battery lights) for all to enjoy on Friday 11th December between 
2pm-6pm and collect on Sunday 2pm-4pm.  The children will 
also perform a concert on Friday at 7pm and ‘Antiphony’ will be 
holding a concert in the Church on Saturday evening.

Marden at Christmas Event – Saturday 12th December - See 
insert sheet for details.  

‘Clean for the Queen’/Parish Litter Pick – Saturday 5th March 
2016 - ‘Clean for the Queen’ is a campaign to clear up Britain 
in time for the Queen’s 90th birthday in April 2016.  When she 
came to the throne, litter was much less of a problem than it is 
today.  So the Parish Council have decided to tie it in with our 
next village litter pick.

This year’s Spring litter pick was a great success and the 
Parish Council will co-ordinate another tidying up exercise in 
the Parish on Saturday 5th March.  If you would like to 
volunteer your help, please let the Parish Clerk know via email 
to mardenpc@btconnect.com or call the Parish Office on 01622 
832305.

It’s a great community event working together to keep our 
lovely village of Marden beautiful.  We would, once again, like 
to thank all those thoughtful residents who regularly litter pick 
around the village.
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Please note that the bins on the Playing Field should be used for 
general rubbish, not household waste.

Remember, not only is it illegal to dump rubbish, it’s also very 
selfish and anti-social.

If you spot any fly-tipping, please call Maidstone Borough 
Council on 01622 602759.

Marden Cricket & Hockey Club Community Orchard – Stuck for 
ideas? Why not buy them their own apple tree?  Just £15 a year 
for 5 years, fully managed.  If you are interested there is still a 
chance, if quick, to book one of the trees that will be planted in 
the Orchard this winter however there will be an opportunity 
to adopt trees right up to next autumn.  Weather permitting it is 
hoped to plant some of the trees during National tree planting 
week at the end of this month.  Please call into the Cricket & 
Hockey Club any Sunday between 12.30pm and 1.30pm to find 
out more.

HR The Queen’s 90th Birthday - Food for thought:  it is the 
Queen’s 90th Birthday on 21 April 2016 and village groups/
residents may want to consider holding a Street Party or similar 
to celebrate the event. ……

 Scout Christmas Post
Marden Scout Group are going to run a Christmas Post service.  
Nearer Christmas you will see post boxes in various places 
around the village (shops, businesses and the Scout HQ etc). 
Users post their cards (restricted to Marden Parish and Collier 
Street), and a suggested donation of 20–50p per card into the 
boxes.  Cards/money will be collected periodically until last 
posting date (Fri 18th Dec). The cards will then be sorted and 
‘franked’ and Scouts/Cubs/Beavers (with parents) will deliver 
the cards on the 19th December (the last Saturday before 
Christmas).  Please support your local Scout Group.

 Marden Minors Football Club
The Parish Council is currently working with Chris Price, the 
new Chairman of Marden Minors Football Club (MMFC), who 
has a new vision to expand the club and provide more 
opportunities for children in the village to play football.  They 
are hoping to use the Playing Field as their main base rather 
than split matches at different venues and are also aiming to 
attain Kent league status.  The Parish Council is fully supportive 
of encouraging sport and exercise in the village particularly 
with the volume of children that will increase with the new 
developments.

 Kimura Shukokai Karate Kent 
Kimura Shukokai Karate Kent club run classes on Friday 
evenings between 6pm-7pm in the John Banks Hall at the 
Memorial Hall. The Karate Sensei, Chris Simpson, has a great 
vision that one day some of the students from the Marden 
Dojo will join the England squad and compete in international 
events!  Karate has now been accepted into the 2020 Olym-
pics so there are great opportunities for students to start on 
the long road towards that competition.  Kent Karate students 
have recently returned from the Kimura Shukokai International 
European Open competitions with a haul of medals and three 
European Champions.  You can find details at 
www.kentkarate.co.uk or contact Chris Simpson on 07801 
639052 or email kentkarate@gmail.co.uk

 V.E./V.J. Day Celebration 
This event to celebrate the 70th anniversaries of VE & VJ day 
was taking place before the distribution of this newsletter.  
However, the Parish Council would like to thank Marden 
Theatre Group and Marden Branch of the Royal British Legion, 
who celebrated these poignant historical events with songs, 
sketches and dancing to the Memorial Hall Swing Band in aid of 
the Royal British Legion.   Well done to all those who 
participated.

 Marden in Bloom 2016
The newly formed Marden in Bloom group met recently to 
discuss items such as installing hanging baskets on lamp posts, 
placing planters/troughs around the village and developing the 
areas close to the Library.  They will give a full update on their 
plans in the Spring Newsletter once they have met the South 
Eastern in Bloom representative.  Meanwhile they would like 
feedback from residents and businesses in the High Street, 
Church Green and West End areas whether they would be 
interested in holding a Hanging Basket competition.  Please 
email anne.boswell@ymail.com your thoughts, or if anybody 
would like to join the group or has any ideas.  We will shortly 
be contacting businesses for sponsorship and/or donations 
towards the scheme.

 National Garden Scheme 
Would you be willing to open your garden for charity?  The 
National Garden Scheme (NGS) donates proceeds to a number 
of charities including Hospice UK, Carers Trusts and Macmillan 
Cancer Support.  We are looking for garden owners in the 
parish of Marden who would be willing to open their garden 
in 2017 as part of a group scheme.  If you feel your garden is 
too small to open in its own right, the group scheme enables 
smaller garden owners to open with the support of other 
members.  If you would like more information, call Sue Gray on 
01622 832445 or email suegray128@hotmail.com

  Update on Parish Matters:
l Litter Bins – Councillors held a meeting with Maidstone 
Borough Council (MBC) regarding litter bin replacements and 
MBC have provisionally agreed to replace 6 bins, but the Parish 
Council will have to contribute to 50% of costs.  MBC will 
continue to maintain and empty all litter bins in the parish.

l Street Name Plates – we have sent Maidstone Borough 
Council evidence of all the existing street signs in the Parish 
showing which signs need repairs and/or replacements.  
Hopefully this work will be undertaken in the not too distant 
future!

l Anti-Social Behaviour – If you want to report any anti-social 
behaviour, please call 101 as soon as possible so PCSO Nicola 
Morris can provide sufficient evidence to Maidstone 
Community Safety Unit.  Nicola has also been monitoring 
activity in various hot spot areas in the village in the evenings.

l The Kent Air Ambulance clothing bin is frequently 
overflowing and not being emptied regularly.  Therefore to free 
up an extra parking space, we have asked Maidstone Borough 
Council (who own the car park) to remove it.   You can put out 
your discarded fabrics/clothing with the green recycling bin.

l Fingerposts – We are aware that some of the Parish 
fingerposts need attention and we are endeavouring to find a 
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painter who would be interested in refurbishing them. If you 
know of anybody, please ask them to contact the Parish Office 
on 01622 832305 or email mardenpc@btconnect.com

l Public Conveniences – Please note the public conveniences 
will be open from 8am to 4pm from November to March.

l Marden Playing Field – Our PCSO Nicola Morris has been 
regularly monitoring anti-social behaviour around the Playing 
Field.  If you see any anti-social behaviour, please call 101 as 
soon as you have seen an incident.

l Napoleon Drive Play Area – the Parish Council are still in  
the process of transferring this play area from Taylor Wimpey, 
but hopefully in 2016/17 we will be able to replace the current 
play equipment for the under 5’s dependent on Developer 
Contribution monies.  Councillors did discuss removing some of 
the hedgerow between the Playing Field and the Napoleon
Drive play area, but to put residents’ minds at rest, it has 
now been decided that it will just be given a general ‘haircut’ 
instead.

l Southons Field – it is pleasing to see residents and their 
children using the new Play Trail area (above) and the Parish 

Council are currently looking at installing signage and a litter 
bin.  Winter opening times are:  November-March: 8am to 4pm.

l Cemetery – The Parish Council have recently planted up 
the central section of the new area with rabbit-proof plants.  
Fingers crossed the bunnies won’t make too much of a meal of 
them!  We are planning to lay out the new section in the Spring 
and if anybody would like to make a donation towards the 
planting of this area, please let the Parish Clerk know either via 
email to mardenpc@btconnect.com or call 01622 832305.
We would like to enter a photographic competition run by the 
Institute of Cemetery and Crematorium Management (ICCM) 
of photos at cemeteries.  If you have a great photo of Marden 
cemetery (see photo below), please email it to the Parish Clerk.  

 The Demise of the Village Fete 
As you may recall, in 2012 a group of residents formed a Fete 
Committee and organised a traditional village fete to celebrate 
the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee in Southons Field.  As it was such 
a great success, another event took place in 2013 and it was 
the Fete Committee’s aim to hold an event every two years.  
However despite trying to reignite fete passion in the village, 
they have been unsuccessful in recruiting enough volunteers to 
help out or to take over, and also with the continuing success of 
the Friends of Marden Heritage’s ‘Big Music Picnic’ event, sadly 
have decided it was not worth continuing. 

The good news is that the Fete Committee has a few pennies 
left in its coffers which was going to go towards organising 
the next event.  So they would now like to invite local groups/
organisations to tell them why they deserve either all of the 
money or a slice of it.  Please email kate.spanier@gmail.com 
in 500 words or less why you think you deserve the money and 
what you would like to do with it by the 31st December and the 
Fete Committee will get together and decide on the most worthy 
cause/s.

Village Fete Committee [Keith Rookledge, Kate Spanier, Noreen 
Teare, Cllrs Anne Boswell & Ian Newton, Ian & Annie 
Carruthers, John Helesfay] 
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 A Week in the Life of the Chairman 
 of the Amenities Committee 
- Cllr Anne Boswell  

To give residents a flavour of some of the work Parish 
Councillors get involved in, here’s a summary of a week in 
August.  Prior to going on holiday, I finished drafting the Autumn 
Parish Newsletter for Councillors to cast an eye over and agree 
before going to print.  As usual I came back to a plethora of 
emails relating to Parish Council matters.  As there was an 
Amenities meeting on the Tuesday, which I chair, I spent time 
catching up on amenity issues and outstanding items.

On the Tuesday evening, the Parish Clerk and I met up with the 
new chairman of Marden Minors Football Club to discuss the 
internal state of the changing rooms in the Playing Field and 
listened to his new vision for the club which we would discuss 
further at Full Council.  We dashed back to the Parish Office 
for the Amenities meeting.  On Thursday I undertook the Parish 
Clerk’s appraisal and then we drove around the Parish taking 
photos of all the street signs so we had evidence to present to 
Maidstone Borough Council (MBC) on any work that needed to 
be carried out.  This turned out to be a hugely time-consuming 
task for both of us as our intention was to put together a 
spreadsheet adding all the photos which we could then place 
onto the new Mapping System that had recently been 
purchased.   On the Friday myself and other Councillors, 
including Borough Councillors, met with the representative 
from MBC responsible for litter bins, street names etc in the 
borough.  The meeting was primarily to discuss our concerns 
with the litter bins in the village.  Last task of the week was 
to type up notes from the Clerk’s appraisal.  All this was in 
between running my fitness classes and trying to get my head 
around ideas for the new ‘Marden in Bloom’ project which I 
have helped to instigate.    
I would just like to reiterate Parish Councillors are unpaid 
volunteers and spend a good deal of their time on parish 
matters - some of the Councillors also work full time.  However, 
I have personally found it extremely interesting and 
challenging learning about local issues and becoming involved 
in the village, and would encourage anybody who feels they 
have an interest to stand for election in May 2016.

 Local Heroes  
Firstly, Robin Judd, who was a Marden Parish Councillor and 
Chairman for many years as well as Mayor of Maidstone, and 
his wife Barbara who have left a great legacy to the village with 
the array of trees they planted in Southons Field when it was in 
their ownership.  Representatives from the ‘Kent Men of Trees’ 
are always amazed by the range of trees, some of which are 
quite rare, and undoubtedly helps when Marden is awarded 
one of the top 10 villages in Kent.  Thank you Robin and Barbara 
– you are really special ‘Local Heroes’.

Secondly, the Chairman of the Parish Council, Dorothy Reed, 
who has dedicated many years to the parish and held the 
position of Chairman for 17 years.  So many parishioners 
share issues with Dorothy which she always tries to deal with.  
Dorothy also gets involved with numerous other village groups 
including the Thursday Club, coffee mornings at The Allen’s and 
Short Mat Bowls.  She particularly likes to support residents 
at the Stilebridge Site.  Dorothy has helped to support so many 
people in the village and the amount of time she has dedicated 
over the years is mind-boggling.  Thank you Dorothy for being 

such a special ‘village person’ and a true ‘Local Hero’.

If you would like to nominate a ‘Local Hero’, please let 
anne.boswell@ymail.com know.

 Clearing Snow and Ice
Kent County Council (KCC) is responsible for clearing snow and 
ice from roads and roadside footways (pavements) in Marden, 
and the B2079 through the village is one of KCC’s primary salting 
routes.  During periods of severe winter, other authorities 
including Maidstone Borough Council and Marden Parish 
Council may also provide assistance if they have resources 
available.  If the Parish Council is able to assist KCC to keep 
these routes clear of snow and ice, our priority will be to help 
clear the busiest lengths of footway in the village centre which 
is the North side of the main road between Church Green shops 
and the bus stop near Haffenden Close; and the South side of 
main road between the bus stop near the Library car park and 
High Street shops.

You can clear snow and ice from pavements and paths yourself.  
It’s unlikely that you’ll be sued or held responsible if someone 
is injured on a path if you’ve cleared it carefully.  The simple 
guidelines below have been published by the Government and 
KCC:

When you clear snow and ice:
l do it early in the day – it’s easier to move fresh, loose snow
l don’t use water – it might refreeze and turn to black ice
l use salt if possible - it will melt the ice or snow and stop it 
from refreezing overnight
l you can use ash & sand if you don’t have enough salt – it will 
provide grip underfoot
l pay extra attention when clearing steps and steep pathways 
– using more salt may help
l be careful when you are shoveling snow – ensure your own 
safety and visibility, especially when it’s dark

NB – The salt / grit mix from the yellow salt bins may only be 
used to clear public roads and paths, and must not be spread 
on private drives or pathways.

Please also help any neighbours who may require assistance.
For comprehensive information, please visit the Kent County 
Council website www.kent.gov.uk on their winter service provi-
sion.  From the home page, click on ‘Roads and Travel’ then 
‘What we Look after’ then ‘Winter Service’.  It provides useful 
information on salt bins, gritting routes, how and when KCC 
salt the roads, clearing snow in the community and the latest 
weather updates.

 Community Warden Update
Community Wardens aim to help prevent crime by encouraging 
the building of a strong community and discouraging low-level 
anti-social behaviour.  Wardens do not take on the work of the 
police, but act as a friendly visible presence within the 
community and you will often find our Community Warden Mira 
walking around the village.  She helps raise awareness of 
problems such as scam mail, bogus callers and rogue traders.  
Mira helps to identify and tackle other local issues needing 
attention ranging from abandoned vehicles to welfare 
concerns.  Wardens can offer support, advice and can refer to 
many partner agencies to help you.  Wardens encourage social 
inclusion – there is no need for anyone to be alone or isolated.
Mira is currently undertaking Winter road safety talks and will 
also look to bring some outreach workers to the village 
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regarding drug issues.

If you see Mira out walking and wish to speak to her about her 
role in Marden or any other issue, please do so. Mira can be 
contacted by mobile phone:  07969 584179 and email: 
mira.martin@kent.gov.uk

Also Mira has been liaising with Golding Homes who have 
recently run Archery Tag sessions and now the Childrens’ 
Centre have arranged events at The Cockpit open space on 
Monday evenings.  A fun day was held on 29th October at The 
Cockpit by Golding Homes and awareness sessions will be run 
regarding the defibrillator.  

 Marden Defibrillator
The crew from 
Marden fire station 
and Kent Air 
Ambulance, 
supported by 
SECAMB, will be 
running a number 
of defibrillator and 
cardiopulmonary 
resuscitation (CPR) 
awareness  sessions. 
These are designed 
to give an 
awareness of the 
new public access 
defibrillator, which 
is located on the 
phone box at the 
library. The 
sessions are open 
to anyone around 
the village, so keep 
an eye out for a poster 
for more details. If any of 
our community groups 
think that they would 
benefit from attending, 
please contact Crew 
Manager Andy Wardley 
at Marden fire station to 
find out more. 
andy.wardley@kent.fire-uk.org

  Police Surgery 
Your local officer PCSO Nicola Morris will be holding a police 
surgery at Marden Railway Station on 25th November from 7pm 
to 8pm and 12th December from 10am to 11am.   Nicola will also 
be around during the day on the 12th at Marden At Christmas.  
Please speak to Nicola on a first-come/first served basis to 
discuss any concerns you may have on crime and anti-social 
behaviour. 

 Freighter service
Maidstone Borough Council’s full Saturday Freighter services
Saturday 30th January 2016: 10.30am to 11am Stilebridge Lane 
/ 12noon to 12.40pm Stanley Road / 12.50pm to 1.30pm Chantry 
Road  

 Citizens Advice Bureau
The Outreach Sessions for CAB are held in the Committee 
Room, Marden Memorial Hall, Goudhurst Road, Marden from 
10am from 12noon on 15th December, 19th January and 16th 
February.  There is no need to book but will be on a first come/
first served basis.

 Parish Office Opening Hours:  
If you would like any info or advice on a Parish matter, please 
feel free to call into the Parish Office on Mondays, Tuesdays 
and Fridays from 10am-12pm.

 Useful information:
Parish Clerk:  Alison Hooker – 		   01622 832305  

mardenpc@btconnect.com
Assistant Parish Clerk:  Erika Lock – 	  01622 832305  

erika.mardenpc@btconnect.com
Chairman  Cllr Dorothy Reed 	 831280 
Vice-Chairman  Cllr Kate Tippen 	 01892 730978	
Councillors  Cllr Richard Adam	 831673
Cllr Anne Boswell		  833351 	 07828 868703
Cllr Maria Brown 		  832305 
Cllr Chris Childs		  832305
Cllr Lesley Mannington  		 -	 07802 720069
Cllr Ian Newton		  831832 
Cllr Jean Robertson  		  831331 	 07950 816370
Cllr Andy Turner		  -	 07803 598813

Borough Councillors
Annabelle Blackmore  01622 833299 / 

annabelleblackmore@maidstone.gov.uk
Steve McLoughlin  01622 820551 / 

stevemcloughlin@tiscali.co.uk
David Burton  - 07590 229910 /     davidburton@maidstone.gov.uk
County Councillor
Paulina Stockell 01622 842508 /       paulina.stockell@kent.gov.uk
Other contact details
Parish Council website:       www.mardenpc.kentparishes.gov.uk
Police Contact:  PCSO Nicola Morris – 101 or 

Nicola.morris@kent.pnn.police.uk
Community Warden Contact:  Mira Martin – 07969 584179
British Transport Police:  Freephone 0800 405 040
Your Local MP:
Helen Grant, MP for Maidstone and the Weald, holds regular 
surgeries in the constituency. If you would like to arrange an 
appointment to discuss an issue of concern to you, please 
e-mail Helen at helen.grant.mp@parliament.uk or telephone 
020 7219 7107 www.helengrant.org
Fault Reporting:
Maidstone Borough Council Flytipping, Abandoned Vehicles, 
Dog Fouling, Street Cleaning – 01622 602162 

www.maidstone.gov.uk
Kent County Council:
The Parish Council frequently liaise with Kent Highways over 
the state of the roads and drains in the village. For any Pothole 
and other road issues, Vegetation and Street Lighting – please 
call 03000 418181 or via their website www.kent.gov.uk
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